Sewer and Water Meeting
May 2, 2023

Present: Peter Socha, John Loiodice, Tony Campetti, Mike Buffoni and Jennifer Carmichael,
Absent: Don Schneyer

Peter asked for a motion to approve April 4th minutes and John moved to approve all in favor

| & I study update: Phase 3 of the | & | study showed a major infiltration in Glendale cast in
place lining. Tony has reached out to three different lining companies. Phase 4 will be voted on
at Town Meeting, when that is done it will finish the study.

Pump Station update: Pump station on Park Street is on schedule to start Mid July. One pay back
for their submittals has been paid.

The master plan update: Dave Prickett has supplied Mike with an extensive draft of the plan.
The Town hydrants as well as private hydrants were included. Expenditures need to belong to
the Town and not include private items. Mike and Dave will go over the list. The water tanks will
need to be included.

Mike will start the lake sampling in May. He takes between 30 and 35 samples from different
areas this continues through November.

Stockbridge Bowl Stewardship Committee: There will be harvesting this year and work on
cleaning up the lake. The committee is hoping to be allowed to harvest more than the 10 acres
originally asked for.

Tuckerman’s Bridge & water line replacement: Nothing new, Mike Canales has applied for
grants; the engineering should happen next year. There are already 4 or 5 conduits under the
bridge’s sidewalk, the new bridge will have multiple utility bays to take on the 8-inch main and
the existing utilities plus room for more under the bridge.

The water service has been put into the Cat and Dog Fountain. All excavation is done there. The
water mains at Elm St., Maple St., and South St need to be replaced.

Water leak at 9 Prospect Hill came down to Church St. and North Church St. where the water
line connects inside the water pit, the 2-inch ball valve blew apart and was wide open.

21 Larrywaug Cross Rd has the sewer extension hooked up and functioning.

Dennis Alsop came in to ask about a study the Town did regarding ground water around 1994, a
brief discussion followed.

John motioned to adjourn Peter seconded the vote was unanimous.

Respectfully submitted,

Jennifer Carmichael
A full meeting of the Planning Board can be viewed at ctsbtv.org. In the search bar, type in Stockbridge, then look
for the date of the meeting you want to listen to.



